
 

 

 

 

July 22, 2020 

 

 

 

Mr. Stanley Carpenter  

Colonial Pipeline Company 

1089 Kings Highway 

West Deptford, NJ  08086 

 

RE: REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

 Case No. 2018-0459-HA 

 Colonial Pipeline Bel Air Pumping Station 

 2942 Charles Street, Forest Hill 

 Harford County, Maryland 

  

Dear Mr. Carpenter:  

 

The Maryland Department of the Environment’s (MDE) Oil Control Program (OCP) completed a 

review of the case file for the above-referenced property, including the Quarterly Monitoring Report 

November 2019 – January 2020, dated March 2020.  OCP personnel were on site in December 2019 

to oversee the installation of two additional monitoring wells, MW-12 and MW-13.  It was brought 

to OCP’s attention that there is an abandoned pipeline in the vicinity, on the east side of the entrance 

road.  This abandoned line is outside the excavation where the active pipelines were installed.  The 

OCP reviewed the available information for this site and found reference to a 30-inch abandoned 

line and its approximate location is depicted on the enclosed Site Plan. 

 

Based on the available information reviewed for this case, MDE requires Colonial Pipeline to submit 

the following information for our review no later than August 19, 2020: 

 

1. Submit a report to include the following information: when was this abandoned pipeline last 

used; when and why was it abandoned; the horizontal length/extent of the abandoned pipeline 

as it extends past the confines of the enclosed map; what methods were used to abandon the 

pipeline; how is the abandoned pipeline monitored; any subsurface investigative work 

performed in the area of the abandoned pipeline; and any other pertinent information. 

 

2. Include an aerial map that depicts the full extent of the abandoned pipeline’s location on and 

off the Bel Air Pumping Station property.  
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When submitting documentation to OCP, provide three hard copies and one electronic copy.   

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Lindley Campbell at 410-537-3387 

(lindley.campbell1@maryland.gov or me at 410-537-3499 (susan.bull@maryland.gov).  

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Susan R. Bull, Eastern Region Supervisor 

Remediation Division 

Oil Control Program 

 

Enclosure:  Colonial Site Map Figure 5, Belair Pumping Station 

 

cc: Mr. David Kudla, Project Manager, TRC Environmental Corporation 

 Mr. John Resline, Acting Director, Environmental Health, Harford County Health Department 

 Mr. Andrew B. Miller, Chief, Remediation Division, Oil Control Program 

 Mr. Christopher H. Ralston, Program Manager, Oil Control Program 
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Mr David Kudla 

TRC Environmental Corp 

1801 Market St  Suite 1380 

Philadelphia PA  19103 

 

 


